SHASTA COUNTY
Office of the Sheriff

Tom Bosenko
June 26, 2013 SHERIFF - CORONER

Omar Figueroa

Law Offices of Omar Figueroa
7770 Healdsburg Avenue, Suit A
Sebastopol, CA 95472

RE: California Public Records Act Request received June 17, 2013
Dear Mr. Figueroa,

The Shasta County Sheriff's Office ("SCSO") is in receipt of your request for records received
June 17, 2013, made under the California Public Records Act ("CPRA"). In your CPRA request,
you seek all documents related to medical marijuana, specified California statutes, and “patients,
caregivers, dispensaries, collectives, cooperatives, and/or associations.” While the request
describes certain types of records sought (such as guidelines and bulletins), it states that it is not
limited to the types of records identified. As the request is directed to Shasta County Sheriff
Tom Bosenko, we interpret it to seek documents only in the custody of the Sheriff’s Office, and
not in the custody of any other administrative subdivision of the County of Shasta, its Board of
Supervisors, other County public officers, or the State of California.

As an initial matter, your CPRA request is extraordinary over broad, and is so vague that it is
difficult to discern the specific types of records you seek. In other words, the broad nature of the
request does not permit us to easily identify the records that you seek. However, based on the
general language in your request, we interpret it to seek SCSO policies and protocols relating to
medical marijuana.

With respect to category of records regarding policies and procedures, the SCSO does not hold
any independent written policies and procedures as we adhere exclusively to the policies and
procedures held by the Shasta County Planning Department.

In addition, to the extent that the CPRA request seeks disclosure of particular operational
plans/orders issued pursuant to such policies, such documents shall not be disclosed as they
constitute intelligence information, which is exempt from disclosure under Government Code
Section 6254(f).

The requested release of information regarding particular patients and caregivers implicates their
privacy rights under Article I, Section 1 of the California Constitution. Such information is
exempt from disclosure pursuant to a CPRA request under Government Code § 6254(k).






Please contact me directly should you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Lori Hansen

Acting Records Supervisor/Custodian of Records
Shasta County Skeriff’s Office

530-245-6020

lhansen@co.shasta.ca.us






